Christmas Day 2020 Notice 
As you would have seen, and quite sadly, we are back to the 4m2 rule for indoor Masses (up to a maximum of 300 people).

Given the new limitations, the Archbishop has granted all the faithful a dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sunday and on Christmas Day. This dispensation means you can fulfil your Sunday obligations by watching the livestreamed Mass if you can’t attend one physically until the 2m2 rule returns.

Those unable to attend Sunday Mass at St. Anthony of Padua Parish, Austral can now watch a livestreamed Mass through our Facebook page @ ‘St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church Austral’ account. Like it and share to get update of event taking place in the parish.

Based on 4m2 rule also, our parish church can only take maximum of 75 worshippers only. Registration for Mass shall begin again. Method of registration will be communicated in due course.

Sadly, attendance for those who successfully registered for the Christmas Masses and looking forward to attending may not be guaranteed. Please visit the Facebook regularly for the updates on the parish activities for the coming weeks. All we know now is that 150 maximum capacity under 2m2 rule is now given way to 75 maximum capacity with the new 4m2 rule previously in place. You will be advised on how to take the new 75 bookings for the Christmas Masses.

I want to apologise to those who will miss out. However, there will be livestream Mass from our parish on all the Christmas and weekend Masses for those who can’t be with us physically. More information on this to be announced.
With the current situation, if you have already booked for Christmas Masses and think you may not attend again, please let us know so we can start elimination method.

As parish administrator, I am saddened about the disruption this ‘old’ new rules would and have caused you and your families during this festive time. Be aware that my thoughts and prayers are with you as you and your families process this through. The Archbishop, Anthony Fisher also sends his love and concern to you all.

Thank you for your generous acceptance of the adjustments we have already gone through and hoping that, together observing the covid-19 rules and through your prayers, we shall contain the spread of the virus.
Watch out for more information.

God bless.
Fr Kene

